
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room 
Tuesday, November 13, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Chair Sharon Pfleger, Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Natural Resources Director Heinz Proft, Senior Health Agent Katie Tanaglia, Resident Kelly Burkhard
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chair Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.

Public Comment 
Resident Kelly Burkhard of Sugar Hill Drive commented about the regulations regarding the hiring of a Professional Engineer by homeowners for the sewer connection process.  There has been discussion as to whether those regulations would be expanded to allow for using a Registered Sanitarian in lieu of a Professional Engineer.  At this time, allowance for a Registered Sanitarian has not been confirmed.

Ms. Burkhard also expressed concerns about different interpretations of the Town’s construction timeline. 
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 9/4, 9/27, 10/3, 10/25 and 10/30/18:     
Motion to approve by Peter Hughes



       


Seconded by Ann Howe
       


Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Presentation on Water Monitoring – Heinz Proft, Natural Resources Director   
Heinz Proft gave a thorough presentation on the history and current status of Harwich’s water monitoring program.  The information provided covered the program’s activities for the past twenty (20) years including the various committees and volunteers involved.  Heinz also discussed the current Hinckley’s Pond project.  The phosphorus inactivation project (alum treatment) was successfully voted at the May 2018 Town Meeting and bids for this project will be solicited in January of 2019.  
Project Manager Discussion
Larry Ballantine discussed a draft list of potential duties and responsibilities for the Wastewater Project Manager position which is being considered by the Board of Selectmen.  The committee members had many comments and suggestions regarding the position and the topic will stay under discussion while the duties are being refined.  

Future Committee Projects  

· Chair Sharon Pfleger raised the topic of the State and Cape Cod Commission Environmental Impact decisions which were issued during 2016.  Sharon asked that the committee members review these decisions for future discussion. 
· Noreen Donahue raised the topic of “neighborhood liaisons”.  The committee has discussed this process several times over the past year.  The concept was to break up the Phase 2 area into five or six subdivisions or neighborhoods and to designate two representatives from each “neighborhood” as liaisons to the committee.  The committee could interact with the liaisons for problem solving and faster communication.  Noreen suggested that at the next meeting, the committee should start designating tentative “neighborhoods” on a large map.

· State Income Tax Credit Schedule SC (Septic Credit) was brought up by member Noreen Donahue.  This Tax Credit, originally designated for septic repairs, also covers expenses incurred by connecting to a Town sewer system.  The credit offsets reasonable expenses at 40% of cost, capped at $ 6,000 for the project and at $1,500 per year, which can be spread out over for four years.  This credit is limited to work done on a primary residence occupied by the homeowner.  

So, for example on a $10,000 sewer service plan, the homeowner could recoup up to $ 4,000 via tax credit if they qualify for the Schedule SC Tax Credit.

These topics will be brought forward as future agenda items.          

Next Meeting Date – Tuesday, December 4, 2018 at 8:30AM in Town Hall.
Adjournment
11:00 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


